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The Honorable Ronald D. Kouchi, President 

State Capitol, Room 409 
Honolulu, Hawaii 9681 3 

and Members of the Senate 

The Honorable Joseph M. Souki, Speaker 
and Members of the House of 
Rep re sen tatives 

State Capitol, Room 431 
Honolulu, Hawaii 9681 3 

Dear President Kouchi, Speaker Souki, and Members of the Legislature: 

For your information and consideration, the Department of Education’s report pursuant to Hawaii 
Revised Statutes 487N-4 is contained here. 

1. On January 28, 201 7, sometime overnight, a teacher’s backpack was stolen from her car. The 
contents included her Niu Valley Middle School’s classroom grade book among other personal 
effects. The Honolulu Police Department was notified of the theft and a police report was made. 

2. Niu Valley Middle School’s Head of School was notified on January 30, 2017 by the teacher. The 
teacher notified her classroom students that the grade book that included the students’ names, 
summative assessments and formative assessments with the grades of their student work was in the 
backpack that was stolen, along with some students’ work. The teacher’s personal laptop was also 
stolen but no student information was stored on the computer. 

3. The Department of Education’s Data Governance and Analysis Office (formerly known as the 
Data Governance Office) and the Complex Area Superintendent of the school were notified on 
February 18, 201 7. 

4. A copy of the notice of security breach was sent to the families affected is provided in this report. 
Identifying information has been redacted from this copy. There were 154 letters mailed to 
parents or legal guardians of the students who may be affected by this breach. 

5 .  The written notice of security breach was delayed until February 24, 201 7 due to the need for 
clarification that the unauthorized release of student personally identifiable information (student 
names and graded students’ work) needed to be treated as a security breach. 
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6. To prevent this type of incident from recurring, Niu Valley Middle School Administration 
reminded faculty and staff to closely guard student personally identifiable information and to 
protect student confidentiality. 

7. Niu Valley Head of School provided the phone number of the office in the event the parents 
or legal guardians of the affected students have questions in the letter. 

In accordance with Section 93-16, Hawaii Revised Statutes, I am also informing you that the 
report may be viewed electronically at: 
http://www. hawaiipublicschools.org/VisionForSuccess/SchoolDataAndRepo~s/StateRepo~s/Pag 
esllegislative-reports.aspx 

Kathryn S. Matwoshi 
Superintendent 
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Enclosure 

c: Legislative Reference Bureau 
Office of Strategy, Innovation and Performance 






